
SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT     

  Commissioners Meeting 

   December 2018 

 

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Financial Report by Karen Shay  

   

Water Reclamation Facility       

 The cat walk for the floc tanks is finished.          

  Continue to watch for a new sign in front of the SunLand Water 

Reclamation Facility.    

 Rich is studying for a professional certification exam. This step will move 

Rich into a cross-trained/certified capacity so that he can operate both in 

the water end and the wastewater end of what we do at the District.    

 The last sewer connection for Division 17 East has been completed.                 

 

Water Meters/Meter Setters             

 Scott has just completed the 10th water meter read for all of SunLand.  

The District is continuing to iron out the wrinkles in this process. The 

next water meter read is planned for the first week in January.   

    

 Water Production/Consumption Results   

 Static water levels in the groundwater wells are normal for winter.       



 Total water production this year from both sources through November is 

77,300,047.  Last year’s total production for the year was just less than 84 

million gallons.   

   

Other                         

 Mike Langley participated in a WASWD workshop about the removal of 

Pharmaceuticals and Personal Care Products (PPCP’s) from the wastewater 

stream. This workshop will be followed up by another event in February of 

2019 to include representatives from the Washington State Department of 

Ecology.  The SunLand Water Reclamation Facility may meet the 

requirements for financial assistance through the Department of Ecology 

for any operational modifications if the District chooses to incorporate this 

additional level of treatment. 

 

 Scott and Mike responded to a high pressure alarm at the upper reservoir 

on Thanksgiving evening.  We checked out all systems at both wells and 

found no faults. 

 We are still awaiting further instructions from the Department of Health 

regarding lead and copper testing.     

 Scott and Mike gave Division 7 an overview of what needs to be done for 

their division to be in compliance with Washington State WAC’s and the 

Cross Connection Control regulations.  They may have irrigation systems 

which do not currently have Backflow Protection Assemblies (BPA’s), which 

do not conform to regulations or have not been tested as required. This 

education and implementation process for BPA’s will be expanded 

throughout SunLand over the next couple of years. 

    

 SWD personnel are continuing work on improvements to the water shop 

and barn.    



 The lost isolation valve boxes at Southern View Estates have been found 

and marked so we can find them as needed.  Thanks to the SVE community 

for their assistance in this action.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

               

 

 

    

 

                  

 

  

 

   

    

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

     

 

 

 

    

   

   

  

 

       

 

  

 

 


